

Sent: Subject: 7/13/2021 9:23:07 PM Fire @ Hwy 70 and Cresta Dam

Caribou Team,

A fire was observed in the canyon up the hill at Cresta Dam, opposite side of the road. Calfire trucks were on 70 observing the fire. It appeared mild and a few acres. Please be aware of how this might affect your commute and workday tomorrow.

Outage Manager, Sr

Sent from IPhone

From: Sent: Tuesday, July 13, 2021 7:51:30 PM To:

Subject: Caribou PH1 Unit 1 2021 Daily Status Report 7/13/2021

Caribou PH1 Unit 1 Outage 2021 Daily Status Report: July 13, 2021

Safety:

- Fire Index Zone 285: Today R4, Tomorrow R4
- Weather: Sunny, 98*. Know symptoms of heat illness and preventative measures

RETURN TO SERVICE

- CAISO RTS : 01/15/2022* (updated to 3/25/2022, waiting on confirmation)
- Forecast : 03/25/2022

Administrative and Work Items:

- Need to acquire climate controlled restrooms if possible. Temperature inside portable restrooms observed over 120*f
- Need to set up a meeting to review ABB hand-work on stator
- Meeting to review runner delivery with GE
- Meeting tomorrow to discuss GE shaft findings with PG&E Leadership
- Event Communication sent out for shaft runout

Work Progress Review:

- GC conduit and J-box installation for added Gov instrumentation, wiring HPU skid, began mounting devices on relay swing panel in control room, began wiring lights and switches in control room
- ATS completed equipment setup for alignment measurements, began laser measurements
- TCB supporting ATS and IPM
- TCB/IPM alignment of rotor keyway milling machine
- · Eng approved setup for keyway machining

Schedule Lookahead:

- GC continue conduit and j-boxes in basement, continuing control room wiring, continue HPU wiring
- ATS complete alignment measurements
- TCB support ATS alignment measurements, support IPM
- TCB/IPM final rotor machining alignment checks, begin rotor keyway milling

Issues:

- Initial indications of lamination placement is positive. Still concern over cord (keyway to keyway) out of tolerance variance. OM will set up another meeting to review with ABB.
- Concern was raised over temperatures in the restrooms. Temperatures were recorded over 120* inside the stalls. OM is looking into options.
- GE contacted PG&E to convey issues with shaft runout. OM set meeting tomorrow to brief leadership.



[^]New J-Box and Conduit in Basement



^ATS Laser Tracker

Thank you,

Outage Manager Sr Power Generation, Outage Management